
NEW OFFICERS FOR MIDEASTERN CHAPTER

New officers were elected at the Annual Meeting of
the Mideastern Chapter, held last fall. They are:
President, Joseph Workman; Vice-President, Rob
ert L. Meckeinburg; Secretary-Treasurer, Edwin W.
Hand.

SYMPOSIUM FOR RADIOISOTOPE
TECHNICIANS SCHEDULED

On May 17â€”18the New England Chapter of SNM,
the Society and the Mary Hitchcock Memorial Hos
pital will sponsor a symposium for radioisotope
technicians in Hanover, New Hampshire. The fee is
$25. Interested participants should contact Miss
Dorothy W. Sears, Mary Hitchcock Hospital, 2
Maynard St., Hanover, N.H.

NEW OFFICERS FOR SOUTHEASTERN CHAPTER

Last fall, at the Annual Meeting of the South
eastern Chapter, the following officers were elected:
President-Elect, Jack Goodrich; Secretary, C. D.
Maynard; Treasurer, Randall Carter.

NEW OFFICERS FOR NEW ENGLAND CHAPTER

At the 3rd Annual Meeting of the New England
Chapter of the Society of Nuclear Medicine, held in
Boston on October 20, 1967, the following members
were elected officers of the Chapter: President, Har
old L. Chandler; Vice-President, Melvin H. Farme
land; Vice-President-Elect, William S. Klutz; Secre
tary, James C. Scales; and Treasurer, Norio Higano.

INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE ON MEDICAL
PHYSICS SCHEDULED FOR 1969

The Second International Conference on Medical
Physics has been scheduled for August 10â€”14,1969
at the Sheraton-Boston Hotel in Boston, Mass. Spon
sored jointly by the U.S. National Committee for
Medical Physics (in which the SNM is represented
by Dr. William Maclntyre and Dr. Michel Ter
Pogassian) and the International Organization for
Medical Physics, the meeting will devote a substan
tal segment of its program to the physics and
instrumentation of nuclear medicine. For further
information, contact Dr. Edward Webster, Mas
sachusetts General Hospital, Boston, Mass., 02114.

June 27-30, 1968 Chase-Park Plaza Hotel St. Louis,Missouri

The Program Committee is now selecting Scientific Exhibits for the 15th Annual Meeting. The
committee solicits both large and small scientific exhibits from both members, non-members and or

ganizations. To plan space, the Program Committee must have an abstract of each exhibit including the
following:

Exhibitor's Name:
Title of Exhibit:
Abstract:

Underline the responsible exhibitor.
Maximum of 10 words.
Maximum of 100 words.

Indicate the minimum number of front feet required to precisely display exhibit. The abstracts will
be edited by the Program Committee and possibly published in the final program.

Send abstracts on or before May 1, 1968 to:

E.JamesPotchen,M.D.
Director, Nuclear Medicine
Mallinckrodt Institute of Radiology
510 5. Kingshighway
St. Louis,Missouri 63110
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